
Minutes of the Annual meeting of the Parish
Held on Thursday, 30th April 2015 at 7.30pm
In the Village Hall
Present: Mrs Claire Salmon (Chairman), Mr Keith Stammers, Mr James Mansfield, Mrs Liz Gilkes, Mrs Anna Yalci, Mrs Susan Blomerus (Parish Clerk)
Also Present: Mrs Becky Bradbrook (Friends of Jubilee Park), Mr Richard Snow (Besslesleigh Wood Group), Mr Graham Rose (Appleton Website), Mr Robert Munroe (Appleton Village Hall Committee), Mr Barry Russell (Northmoor Weir Project Board), Mr Tim Jack (Appleton Community Shop), Mrs Angi Levell-Collins (Parish Footpath Warden), Mrs Rosemary Page (Appleton Green), Mr Roger Gilkes (L&R Committee), Mr Adrian Willett (OX13 Youth Club and Appleton Tennis Club), Mrs Annabel Brown (Appleton Primary School), Mr Roger Mitty (St Laurence Church)
Mr Andy Salmon, Mrs June Edgington, Mr David Gow, Mr Bruce Gow, Dr Mark Richards, Mr Ray Strugnell, Cllr John Woodford, Mr Charles Moorley, Mrs Mary Carey
Apologies for absence: Mrs Sara Murray, PCSO Jamie Moya-Flood, Mrs Sue Hine, Rev Lynn Sapwell, Mrs Carol Bateman, Mr Jerry Uren, Mrs Alison Jeffreys
1 Welcome Mrs Claire Salmon welcomed those present. 
2 Minutes of the 2014 Annual Meeting.

The minutes of the meeting held on 3rd June 2014 were signed as a true record. 
3 Reports from the Parish Council
Chairman’s report on the Parish Council’s activities in the last year:
Chairman Mrs Claire Salmon reported on the activities of the parish council in the last year: 

· The number of planning applications has continued to remain high this year, including many extensions and new builds. Whilst this is good for the village, helping to keep it vibrant the downside is that the number of smaller 2 bed homes falls each year thus making it more difficult for people to downsize or for those who have grown up in Appleton to return.

· The parish council has been consulted on the Local Plan 2031, and also the Green Belt Review, both of which the parish council have commented on but the outcome is still unknown. 

· Over the years many people have thought that the boundary of Appleton goes along Oaksmere all the way to the A420 and are surprised to find it actually finishes at the bridge of the Osse Brook. However due to a Community Governance Review in 2013/14 the parish council applied to extend our boundary along the length of Oaksmere. The Boundary Commission agreed to this and as from the election on 7th May the 4 houses beyond the bridge will now be in Appleton. So welcome to the official new Appletonians, The Carey’s, O’Byrnes, Fords and Holloways who have I know always considered themselves part of our community, and now officially they are.

· We also have a new district boundary too, from next week when we leave Cumnor and Appleton to become part of the Thames region which starts at Eaton and runs through all the villages to Faringdon, including Longworth, Pusey and Littleworth. I have a copy of both new sets of boundaries that I can show people at the end of the meeting.

· I would like to thank Graham Rose who is standing down as the main website editor this evening. Over the last 7 years he has done sterling work on making our village website what it is today, also to Peter Jennings, Bernard Martin as co-editors and Jay Daley who set the website up but now still helps out all the way from New Zealand, thank you one and all.

· The parish council have been donated a Defibrillator, unfortunately the cabinet was an indoor cabinet not an outdoor cabinet therefore the parish council have been liaising with Limewalk Gospel Hall Trust, who kindly donated the defibrillator to arrange a rebate and the parish council will buy an outdoor cabinet via the Ambulance Service.

· Mr Tim Davies, at Appleton House, kindly had the paved area around the War Memorial re-done and it’s a vast improvement. Many thanks to Mr Davies. 
· The council have also been in discussion with Oxfordshire Highways Dept. concerning the hardstanding to the right of the memorial which is owned by them. We felt that is the first area that most people arriving in Appleton see and as such would benefit from some updating. Unfortunately having met with someone from the highways dept. last autumn the answer as to what we can do is still rather inconclusive, liability and ongoing maintenance is still unclear.

· This I think leads on to the fact that both councillors and members of the public do find that slow progress is often made on various projects. I would just like to say most of these issues are caused by outside agencies and the fact that due process even at this the lowest tier of government can be quite protracted. The council have a very firm set of legal guidelines that have to be followed, so please bear that in mind when frustrated with the slowness of our actions. It’s timely to remember council members are all volunteers in the same way as so many other people are in the village.

· Also many thanks to Mrs Sarah Stacey who stood down as Clerk in November last year, to Mrs Susan Blomerus who has ably taken over from her. To my fellow councillors for all their hard work, help and support over the last four years.

· Finally as I’m sure you all know this will be my last report as Chairman of the council, 12 years after standing as a councillor I’ve decided not to stand for election again this year.  My best wishes for the next 4 years go to Liz Gilkes, James Mansfield and Ann Yalci who will remain on the council and also to Mark Richards and Tony Sibthorp who will be councillors for the first time. Two more people will need to be co-opted onto the council within 35 days of the 7th May, so if you would like to be considered as a councillor please contact Susan after the meeting.

Mrs Salmon was presented with a gift from the parish councillors to thank her for all her hard work and dedication over the years. 
Clerk’s report on the financial records for the year ended 31st March 2015: 
The clerk gave a summary of the financial position and transactions that occurred in the year.
4 Thames Valley Police Report: 
Mrs Salmon read out the report on behalf of PCSO Jamie Moya-Flood. There have been 12 crimes reported in Appleton in the last year. 1 criminal damage, 2 thefts from vehicles, 5 burglary other than a dwelling (shed/garage break-ins) and 4 other thefts. The ‘other thefts’ category include the theft of two goalposts, fuel from a fuel tank, fittings ripped from the church and break that is used on a building site. Although the number of crimes has increased by 5 from the previous year PCSO Moya-Flood stresses that Appleton is still a low crime area and one of the safest in the region. He would encourage residents to sign up to Thames Valley alerts which is a system that tells residents what is going on in the area. Furthermore, there were no crimes reported in Eaton.
Mrs Salmon added that if anyone sees anything suspicious please ring 101 and report it and you will be given a reference number. They don’t mind, it’s the small inconsequential things that often lead on to something bigger. 
5 Northmoor Weir Project Board: Mr Barry Russell, Area Operations Manager at the Environment Agency
Mr Russell said that good progress has been made at Northmoor Weir. Recent works have included the resurfacing of the access track from Appleton with Eaton to the Weir, New Walkways for both the public and the Lock and Weir Keeper, and the installation of new trial Paddles and Rymer Post which are made from a lightweight, but strong material. These have replaced the heavier wooden equipment. The weir needs a form of gantry to be installed; presently they are in the process of designing a removable gantry. The gantry will be small rolling affair and won’t be industrial. 
Mr Russell said that working with the community has helped the Environment Agency have a look at how they can do things differently, and it was been a very positive experience. 

The EA are hoping to have a formal opening of the weir which will hopefully be a barbecue event.

6 Reports from within the parish

        Appleton C of E Primary School: Mrs Annabel Brown – Headteacher
Report appended

Mrs Brown was asked what the forest school was. Mrs Brown explained that the children can climb trees, have a fire pit and make items out of logs. 

Mr Rose said that the in the Oxford Mail it was reported that schools are sitting on reserves, he asked what the situation was for Appleton Primary. Mrs Brown replied that the school has used their reserves for building work in the school. Mr Rose asked if the reserves can be used for the play field, Mrs Brown replied that it can’t and the reserves will be used for the building work for Year 1 cloakrooms and for maintenance. 
Appleton Community Shop: Report by Mrs Carol Bateman read by Mr Tim Jack

Mr Tim Jack, one for the directors of the shop, started the report with a brief tribute to Mrs Margaret Reading who died on 13 January 2015.  She was a Founder Director, indefatigable Volunteers’ Coordinator, and immersed herself tirelessly into every aspect of running the Shop – she was the heart and soul of the shop and leaves a very big gap which will take many to fill. Thank you Margaret.

· Volunteers – The shop has continued to have approximately 80 volunteers from the community and a big thank you to Mr David Dymock for taking on the role of volunteer coordinator, Nick Withers is the licensee and volunteers have taken over many of the other roles which Mrs Margaret Reading did.  

· Accounts – After writing off some fixed assets from previous years and taking depreciation into account, the shop made an accounting loss of £1,692 over the year to 30thApril 2014. The Shop has gradually increased its money held in the bank over the past year but this is beginning to plateau, which is why the shop has recently circulated a questionnaire to understand what the community wants from the shop and ideas about how to develop it whilst ensuring to continue to support the most vulnerable in the community. The shop has also had a ‘health check’ conducted by the Plunkett organisation looking at all aspects of shop to help understand areas where it could potentially improve the running of the shop.  

· Governance Improvements – The Directors have set up a Board of Trustees which will meet three or four times a year and have a strategic overview and will be able to co-op appropriate people with expertise as needed.  Monthly Management meetings will involve volunteers and discuss the day-to-day running of the shop. 

· Energy Audit – Earlier this year the shop had an energy audit which gave them a few useful ideas for saving energy – the Appleton Village Shop was the first village shop to be audited.
· Click and Collect Service - The UPS service is not used by many people and thus has not generated the increase in customers the shop had hoped for.

· Communications – The shop now has a Facebook page as well as a web page on the Village website. 

· Campsite – The campsite at the lock mentions the shop on their website and encourages people to use it. In the last couple of months Mrs Claire Salmon and Carol have worked with Mrs Cathie Little to set up a system so that campers can order and pay for their groceries on-line and then they pick them up from the shop when they arrive.  The shop would like to have offered this full service but sadly when it was advertised for people to assist with sorting the orders only one person came forward.  The shop would also like to open the shop until 3pm or 4pm during the summer months but again nobody has come forward.

· 15th Birthday Celebration – tomorrow the shop will have been open for 15 years and there will be a party on Saturday 2nd May from 10am to 11.30am at the shop.

· Thank you – to all our customers and volunteers – without you we would not have a shop.

Mrs Liz Gilkes said that the shop is trying to get the email addresses for all volunteers, if you are a volunteer of the shop then please write your email address in the red book under the counter or give it to her. 

Appleton Village Hall Committee: Mr Robert Munroe, Chairman (report appended)
Mr Rose said that the committee does a fantastic job, he hopes that the other facilities don’t detract people from the village hall which is central. Mr Munroe said that the village hall is used every morning, which is unusual for most village halls. 

Besselsleigh Woods' Group: Mr Richard Snow
BWG is a local user group of the woods. With the complicity of VOWHDC they take responsibility for woodland management, including improvement of stock, working to ensure that Besselsleigh woods remain a healthy natural and historic resource for future generations. 

This year, very sadly, the group lost one of their founder members, Margaret Reading, who did much, and for many years, to ensure that the woods are highly valued today as a community asset. The group endeavour to follow in her footsteps and carry on her work. 

The past 12 months have otherwise been largely business as usual, with some coppicing, clearing and weeding, and 25 loads of firewood being hauled converted and delivered around the parish by the firewood team, who perform their duties deftly. Their work is however, extremely valuable and the income from sustainable firewood production is currently the groups only funding for woodland improvement.  

A great focus and success this year has been on the woodland as a natural resource and finding out what we have. The conservation group commissioned or carried out 7 natural history surveys in 2014 which have contributed hugely to their understanding of this ancient semi natural woodland.  The group hope to enhance their knowledge further this year with research into the land archaeology and history. 

The group have many ideas for activities and amenity and would like to engage more with the community in order to realise their ambitions, including amongst other things, making the woods more accessible for those not blessed with strong legs and waders.  

They would also like to attract more members to their regular Thursday summer evening sessions. 

2 dates for your diary are 6th May, early evening Walk in the woods with David Rees and the bluebells, and 27th September a woodland event along Woodfest lines.  

The 2015 AGM minutes and summary of the very interesting wildlife surveys are available on the village website. 

Mr Salmon asked Mr Snow what his feelings were regarding straying off the footpath. Mr Snow said that they rely on people to keep to footpath, especially when the bluebells are out, as people will damage them if they stray off footpaths. Generally speaking the footpaths are there to enjoy responsibly. 

Mr Willet asked if the squirrels are an issue in our woodland. Mr Snow said that they do shoot squirrels every year to keep them under control. Squirrels attack certain species of trees if the numbers are too great and they destroy the bark. 

Mr Snow mentioned that in the past the group had good links with the District Council. Mr Woodford asked if Mr Snow had a spectrum from the Vale of White Horse. Mr Snow said that he hasn’t seen anyone (proper community liaison) from the vale in the woods for a number of years. Mrs Salmon suggested that after the 7th May elections he should ask the VOWH who is in charge. 

St Laurence Church, Appleton: Report by Rev Lyn Sapwell read by Mr Roger Mitty (Church Warden)
Report appended

Green Appleton: Mrs Rosemary Page, Chairman
The change of name to Green Appleton was a good move and has made the group feel more comfortable in presenting themselves to the village, and they also acquired a lovely windmill logo, but their existence is still not widely known and their activities attract too few people.  Their aim is ‘to encourage and support local individuals, groups and organisations to make informed decisions on green issues and sustainable living’ and the last year’s activities have been organised with this in mind.

The school Gardening Club uses the tools Green Appleton gave them to good effect to grow herbs and vegetables, the Apple Day produced delicious locally sourced apple juice which, being pasteurised, is still good; there was a chance to find a new home for old treasures on Green Windmill Day in November, and the three winter talks were very informative and interesting. However all put together they only drew in about twenty people other than the core group. They also made a response to the bus consultation and have begun to look at how they might encourage walking and cycling as well as using the bus to cut down car use.  Appleton Green know many people in the village who find sustainability and especially energy saving a worthwhile objective.
Appleton Green would be delighted to hear from anyone who would like to take an active part in helping this small group to grow.
OX13 Youth Club: Report read by Mr Adrian Willett on behalf of Mrs Alison Jeffreys (appended)
Tennis Club: Mr Willett gave a brief report on behalf of the tennis club
Mr Willett is still involved with the Tennis Club. He mentioned that the membership is pretty constant. The club does struggle to maintain a coach as during the winter months they lose the coach. The tennis clubs big project is obtaining floodlights for the tennis courts. The club are going through the consultation procedure at the moment. The floodlights cannot be on after a certain period of time, which in the application is 9:30pm. The positive point is that the tennis club can offer tennis lessons during the winter periods, and it can double the length of time people can play in the evenings. Mr James Mansfield added that the council have finalised the sub-lease, and the tennis club are now a separate organisation. 

Parish Footpath Warden: Mrs Angi Levell Collins
Mrs Angi Levell-Collins introduced herself as Appleton with Eaton’s Parish Path Warden. She tooks this voluntary position as she is out and about with her dog a few times a day. She has a regular day job as a pre-school assistant so the Parish Path Warden fits in around her job and family nicely. 

The job specifications of a parish path warden is to walk the paths, bridle ways and byways in their designated parish at least twice a year, making notes of any problems and reporting them to the Area County Field Officer in the spring and autumn. They then decide how important the problem is, grade it and put it on a to do list. Most high priority jobs get done faster than the low priority jobs dependant of the costs and manpower availability. However having attended a parish path warden training day with other local parish path wardens Angi can do more if she chooses to, such as trimming back vegetation, finding out who the local landowners are and communication with them and/or parish council to resolve less serious problems often quicker and easier than the Area County Field Officer can. Angi took this position in March and she has already resolved three issues with landowners permission, and she is in talks with another landowner to hopefully resolve a fourth issue. 

One reoccurring problem is dog mess, so she would like to remind those less thoughtful dog owners that the paths they walk are owned by someone and if they are walking it, so could others with smaller children, so please do the right and pick up your dog mess, helping to keep Appleton and Eaton a clean and pleasant place to walk. 
Another problem is walkers deviating off the correct path on to private land and through crops, this does come into category of trespassing and criminal damage, so again be sensible and stick to the paths where possible and enjoy the wonderful walks that Appleton and Eaton have to offer. 
Mrs Salmon added that Mrs Levell-Collins took on this role on a voluntary positon so the community should all give her support. There are Way markers that are missing, but they will be replaced so walkers will hopefully stick to the footpaths. Mrs Salmon suggested to dog walkers that they write to the advertiser appealing to dog walkers to pick up their dog mess. If anyone knows of anybody that is hanging dog mess bags in hedges or not picking up dog mess please report it to Environmental Health of Vale of White Horse. Mr Mansfield created great hilarity in the room

Mr Willet asked if there are any more plans to have bins near the playground. Mrs Salmon said that it isn’t as easy and straight forward as it sounds. The costs are substantial for having the rubbish collected. We don’t pay for the bins we have at the moment, but if we want additional bins we will have to pay for collections.
Mr Mansfield said that you can throw doggy poo bags in grey public bins. 

Mrs Salmon suggested Mrs Levell-Collins write a piece explaining everything and post it to the website. 
Website: Mr Graham Rose: resigning Website Editor
Mr Rose said that the website continues to be frequently visited with statistics showing there are about 400 viewings per day. The editors have continued the policy of displaying factual information and information which has Appleton & Eaton connections. There were 135 news items in the calendar year 2014 – on average 12 per month. There were 37 Website Updates in the year and we currently have 156 people who have signed up to receiving Updates.  Incidentally: all these numbers are very similar to those of 2013. 

The part the website played a significant part in two major village issues in the year. That of the Vodafone signal which was a problem for 72 days and BT leaving a section of the village without Broadband or telephones for 15 days.

The TradeWeb section has been quite effective in selling and moving items freely within the community. The calendar is the most viewed section – please note! People are being slightly better about informing editors about events for the calendar – but there is room for improvement! 

About 98% of the content is put on the website by one editor, but the editorial team acknowledge that if a content editor does not put content on the website regularly, it is easy to forget how to do it! The team hope to encourage organisations to be more proactive in managing their own content.
There have, to our knowledge, been no major contentious issues about the website over the past year.

The website was first launched at the Annual Parish Meeting in 2008 and for a period the only content that was kept up-to-date was that of the Sportsfield and the Appleton Cricket Club – because Graham was involved with both! It was in early 2009 that Graham volunteered to take on the role of an editor and this he has done since.

However: he was irritated by an incident involving communications and the Appleton Community Shop and decided that to avoid any further irritations he would no longer be an editor with effect from 30th April 2015. 

He would like to thank Jay Daley, Peter Jennings and Bernard Martin for their fantastic support. Indeed: it should be made known that the website has cost the community nothing … not a penny. Jay Daley set it up and has continued to pay for the cost of the annual domain name fee. 

Friends of Jubilee Park: Mrs Becky Bradbrook – committee member
Mrs Becky Bradbrook said that the Friends of Jubilee Park consists of 11 members. Their target is to raise £1500 for the upkeep of the park. The events they put on this year were the Appleton Quest, Lantern Parade and the Pub Quiz which raised much needed money, and they have received a few donations. The Friends are planning new events for 2015/2016. The Friends of Jubilee Park have a rota of volunteers who do weekly checks at the park; they then give their feedback to the parish council. Mrs Bradbrook thanked everyone who supported the events and mentioned that the park is a well used and beautiful space which is important to the community. Mrs Bradbrook also thanked Mrs Rosie Page for maintaining the flower beds at the park and appealed to people to get involved with the Friends of Jubilee Park Committee.
7 Report from the Leisure and Recreation Committee of the Parish Council:

Mrs Salmon spoke on behalf of Mrs Sara Murray. The L&R Committee have been meeting monthly, there have been quite a few things to do such as putting in policies and procedures and looking at health and safety issues. The committee consists of four parish councillors and 2 non-council members. (Dr Mark Richards and Mr Roger Gilkes). Mr Roger Gilkes is taking on lots of jobs at the Sportsfield. The committee are trying to organise a Friends of the Sportsfield Group to help with the day to day activities like tidying and maintaining the sportsfield. Mrs Salmon appealed that if anyone knows anyone who would like to be involved please contact Mrs Susan Blomerus, parish clerk. Mrs Salmon thanked everyone on for all their hard work. 
Mr Gilkes said that the bookings for the sportsfield are now done on Google Calendar. The main users are the football teams (Westminster College, Cumnor Minors and Northleigh) and Appleton Cricket Team. Maintenance is carried out by contractors and occasionally Appleton Cricket Club. The finances and general organisation are much more organised. With regards to assets, the tractor ownership has been passed to the Appleton Cricket Club, the pavilion is Ok but needs better TLC and large portable goalposts were stolen a few days ago. The committee are looking at grants to revamp the pavilion so we can make better use of the facility. Lastly Mr Gilkes thanked Mrs Salmon and Mrs Murray for all their hard work. 
8 Items for discussion raised by those present
Mr Rose gave an update on the Tubney Wood Preservation Group. The work should be finished at the end of the year, and it was suggested having a party at the sandpit. Mr Rose felt that it ended up in a good place. The work that has been done within the sand pit is really good, in a few years’ time it will look stunning as they are using good quality wood and what they have done over the years will end up with a good result. Mr Rose said that the Hills have been really good neighbours. 

Operations have ceased a while ago and there is just a bit of landscaping to do. There will be two years of restoration, then they hand it back to Magdalen College.
Mrs Salmon asked if they have realigned the footpath where it was supposed to be, to which Mr Rose said that they have done. 
Mr Rose asked what the progress was on registering Appleton’s community assets. Mrs Salmon said that the parish council are in the process of registering The Plough and The Eight Bells Pub. Mr Rose asked if the Sportsfield were to be listed, but as the parish council own the sportsfield, it wasn’t necessary. 
Mr Rose thanked all the councillors particularly the outgoing councillors. 

Mrs Salmon thanked everyone for coming and invited everyone to stay for wine and nibbles. 
Meeting ended at 21:28pm
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Appleton CE (A) Primary School

Church Road

Appleton

Abingdon

Oxon OX13 5JL
Appleton CE Primary School

Headteacher’s Report to Parish Council 2014-2015
At present we have 187 children on roll. Our year groups are all either slightly above or below our standard number of 26 children. Children at Appleton school continue to achieve well against government measures. Last year’s data shows both Key Stage One (7 year olds) and Key Stage 2 (11 year olds) to be performing significantly above the national average.

We have an enthusiastic and hardworking staff comprising 8 class teachers, 13 teaching assistants and two office staff. We also employ part time PE, French, Music and Drama Teachers. Staff runs several after school clubs and an Afterschool Child Club is available three days a week to help with childcare arrangements.

We provide a full and varied curriculum for our children and supplement this with a range of opportunities such as visits to the Story Museum, a Festival of Reading where children had an opportunity to meet authors, and a trip to Warwick Castle for Year 2.

Our Forest School is now well established and the two youngest classes have regular weekly sessions. We have noticed a marked improvement in the confidence and engagement of the children, and are extending this work to older children both in the Forest School Area in the school grounds and in Besselsleigh Woods. 

Sport is strong at Appleton School and we have been very successful in competition and also enjoy taking part in non-competitive events. We have developed a house system and hold regular inter-house events. However we do struggle to use the backfield during the wet months. We are hoping that this situation will not last much longer thanks to the tireless work of the Backfield Committee organised by the Friends of Appleton School. We plan to replace and extend the Astroturf to give us a larger area for sports and outside play all year round. Until that happens we are very grateful for the use of the Appleton Sportsfield for our Football Club and Matches. 

We enjoy the Arts at Appleton: earlier this year and Artist in Residence helped each class to produce a values banner for the school hall using pastels and cold water dyes; lessons are available for guitar, recorder, flute and piano, and each class is involved in a drama production every year, led by our music and drama teachers. We invite senior citizens to our dress rehearsals with refreshments provided. 

We continue to deliver a Christian Values based curriculum. Daily Collective Worship is focused on a specific value such as love, friendship and forgiveness, which is reflected on through the week. Two Carol Services were held again this year, one in the morning for the younger children and their parents and one in the evening for the older children and their families, both incorporating music and drama performed by the children. The produce from our annual Harvest Festival was used partly to fill harvest parcels which were delivered to older members of the village by our children, with the residue being delivered to the food bank to help local families in need. We have raised money for the Embo Charity, Macmillan Cancer Support and the Gatehouse Homeless Charity. 
Appleton School is part of the Oxfordshire Teaching Alliance and works to support other schools across Oxfordshire. We have frequent visitors (mostly teachers) in school to observe teaching and learning. We are also part of a Collaborative Partnership with Matthew Arnold School and the 5 primary schools which feed it (Cumnor, North Hinksey, West Oxford, Botley and St Swithuns).

APPLETON VILLAGE HALL
ANNUAL REPORT OF THE MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE
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TRUSTEES' REPORT FOR THE YEAR ENDED 30 APRIL 2015
The Trustees present their annual report together with the financial statements for the year ended 30 April 2014.

Legal and administrative information and the financial statements attached to this report comply with current statutory requirements and the Statement of Recommended Practice - Accounting and Reporting by Charities (2005).
Date of establishment

14 April 1978
Objective of charity

The objective of the charity shall be the provision and maintenance of a village hall for the use of the inhabitants of the Parish of Appleton with Eaton and the neighbourhood thereof, without distinction of political, religious or other opinions, including use for meetings, lectures and classes, and for other forms of recreation and leisure-time occupation with the object of improving the conditions of life for the said inhabitants. 
The Committee and Managing Trustees have granted a lease over part of the village hall for use as a doctor's surgery.

REPORT OF THE MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE
Activities during the year 

The Hall continues to be well used by a variety of village organisations and individuals, and remains a very important community resource. Bookings have remained steady during the year. 
Bookings  


   1 May 2014


  1 May 2013 


to 30 April 2015

to 30 April 2014.



Children’s Parties


 17



17



Bingo




   1



  2

Dinners/Teas



   2



  2
Christenings



   -



  2

Furniture Sales


   2



  -

Flower Show



   1



  1

Parties/Disco



   3



  8

Bazaar/Jumble/Sale


   2



  4

Carpet Sales
   


   1



  2

Meetings/AGM’s


   8



10
Bars 
 



   8



10

Elections



   1



  1

Art Week



   3



  3

Fund Raising Events


   2



  5


Weddings



   1



  1

Carols/Singers


   4



  1
Regular Users


Pre-School 


Mother and Toddler


W.I.


W.I Art



Rainbow/Beavers


Yoga


Judo


Evergreens


OX13 Club


Zumba

Harmony Inspires 


Meetings


Parish Council


AVHMC

MANAGEMENT ACTIVITIES

Our rental agreement with The Malthouse Surgery is working well and continues to benefit the village’s residents. The letting contract fell due for renewal in March 2014 and the tenancy in now running as a “periodic tenancy”. 
The bar continues to provide an important service and remains an additional source of revenue. 

This year we commenced a complete review of the Health and Safety legislation applicable to Village Halls. The process is continuing and we are grateful to Lorraine Aspell who is heading the review.

Maintenance
Considerable effort goes to maintaining the hall in good repair, and in this regard, our thanks should go to our hard-working handyman/cleaner, Jim Colman.

The three large windows in the Committee Room have been replaced at a cost of £1,290.-

The interior or the main hall was repainted in August 2014.
The Committee has purchased a new commercial cooker to replace the old cookers, one of which was broken beyond repair. The new cooker will fit within the planned new kitchen.

Future Projects 
We are still planning to refurbish the village hall’s kitchens. Our aim is to install a commercial kitchen, which will be suitable to be used by professional caterers, making the hall more attractive to hirers. Some funds have been set aside for this project.
Finances

The Annual Accounts for the year to 30th April 2014 were signed and filed with the Charity Commission. The accounts were examined by Helen Gee, of Nockles Gee LLP.

A copy is enclosed at the end of this report.

The Trustees have set aside reserves in order to protect the future operations of the charity from the effects of any unforeseen variations in its income streams as part of a policy of good financial management practice. At 30th March 2015 The Village Hall Management Committee holds £11,531.52 in the COIF Charities Deposit Fund (2014: £11,494.19) and £12,995.61 in Current Account. (2014: £15,165.32)

Signed on behalf of the Trustees

Robert Munro - Chairman

Trustee

Signed:

Annual Report from St Laurence Church

· Appleton with Eaton Parish Council Annual General meeting

30th April 2015
May I first give my personal apologies for not being able to be with you in person this evening as usual – but with a wedding rehearsal in Church at the same time, I am very grateful to Roger as Church Warden, for reading this now on my behalf.

It has been another full year for your Parish Church of St Laurence.  We continue to hold a full pattern of regular Services across tradition and age group with many special Services and Events at our key Festival Times.  Once again, we estimate that over half the village population joined with us at Christmas – an increasingly packed Church on Remembrance Sunday – and good attendances at Easter – though attendance at Easter is often affected by this relatively new additional holiday period for many.

A large number also attended the special Service held on 3rd August to commemorate the beginning of WW1.      

Other events enjoyed by very many across the Community have been, once again, an excellent Harvest Party/Supper, winter Ceilidh – both at South Lawn, with many thanks once again to Richard and Felicity and their tireless hospitality.    And of-course, we must make special mention of the Great Appleton Tea Party and Cake Competition hosted by Alison and Simon Jeffreys at The Manor in the summer – a wonderful afternoon which was attended and enjoyed by so many here in the community and beyond!  

As always, we are very grateful to everyone who helped, baked, supported in any way – once again, demonstrating what a great community we are all part of and share together.

Other exciting events we have shared have been taking part with the Jubilee Playground Committee in the “Appleton Quest” - as St Laurence Church became a snow-covered Narnia and the Parish Priest’s legs turned particularly furry! – and also our very successful “Lanterns and Carols” event at Christmas attended by so many families and friends.

A major event in 2014 was the launch on another beautiful evening which included a concert by Oxford top singing group “Blue” – of the Appleton St Laurence Heritage Trust” – a “Friends” Group committed to help preserve the actual physical and historical inheritance we receive in our beautiful and ancient Parish Church.      Time and space does not allow for more detail here – but please do ask Roger any questions you have following this meeting.  Recently, we have also been delighted to appoint Alison Strugnall as our Church Archivist who, together with expert help from Reading Records Office, is assisting us in preserving and archiving in an accessible way some of the many special records and copies of historical Trusts kept by the Church.   Thank you very much, Alison.

As always – a major part of our ministry and support as a Church has been our involvement with our excellent Church school and the children and families there which continues in many different ways.

The Church stands in every way at the very heart of the Community and we continue to share both in real moments of celebration and also at our times of deepest grief.    Once again this year we have both grieved together but also given heartfelt thanks for well-known and much loved members of our village who are sadly no longer with us – and in most recent months Eddie Bateman, William Black and Appleton’s own Best Friend, Margaret Reading, and we continue to remember their families in our love and prayers.  

Both I, as your Parish Priest, and the whole Church family of St Laurence are always here for each and every member of our village – those of all faiths and none – and above all else we seek to share the very real and present love of Jesus in every way we can.

We are truly grateful for the support we receive from so many in the community and from the Parish Council and the partnership we feel together.     And we endeavour prayerfully to seek to take a fresh look at ourselves and our priorities from time to time – and to this end – like our Community Shop –will be sending a questionnaire during the coming weeks to every home in the village to engage with and invite your own thoughts and comments as we do so.     It would be lovely to receive these from you.   We are obviously not a huge village or Parish Church and thus have limited resources, but under God we seek to play the fullest part we can and we do continue to invite and encourage you to come and join us in both worship, our journey of faith, and in fun together.  We do not live in easy times for both the wider Church and society at large but we truly believe and trust in God’s love and desire to be with us and to bless us all, as we seek to be, however humanly imperfect at times, in his help and strength –channels of his love and peace for all.          God bless       Lyn   
OX13 Report for Parish Council 2014

Once again, OX13 would like to start by thanking the Parish Council  and all in Appleton for their financial donation.  

 We continue to attract around 16 - 20 regularly attending members meeting in the village hall from September to May and then at the Sports field and tennis courts.  We meet in term times twice a month. Our objective remains constant.  To provide a safe place for Year 8 and above to meet and interact and to encourage OX13 members to participate in local community events.
Members continue to enjoy a diverse array of activities. Dodge ball to arts and crafts, table tennis to board games.  Tennis sessions at Appleton courts. Cooking is still a very popular activity and especially amongst the boys.  Pizza remains high on the list together with cheese straws and cupcakes!  

We continue to encourage Members to help with wider community events.  They are well regarded and have great fun such as when they served meals at the Harvest supper and the Ceilidh. 

We are a full partner of Oxfordshire Youth, which has undergone some big changes in the last year, and we have earned their Quality assurance mark.  We are receiving much better practical support from them and two of our volunteer adult members went to their recent conference where we learnt some new games and activities.   We have benefitted from their greater support of rural clubs this year with two fun activities run by Oxfordshire youth: a multisports session and Beatbox which was fascinating! OX13 are now masters and we have a few small video clips of them in action if anyone is interested to see!  

In our sights for the next year, we are hoping to organise a table tennis competition when OX13 take on the older Appleton Table tennis club.  We need to put in some serious practice first though.

We are always looking for help. This is a fun club.  We are particularly looking for those who have much better computer and social media skills than our present “mature” group so we can expand this side of our interaction with Appleton’s young.
 Many thanks again for your invaluable support.

Alison Jeffreys, Sue Sternberg, Siobhan Davidson, Julie Hester, Adrian Willett and Phil Sapwell.


